RMLL 2009 VICE-PRESIDENT REPORT

The 2009 RMLL season started with the resignations of the President and Executive Director in the first week of February.  We were very fortunate to have some tremendous volunteers step forward to fill these and other positions

Christine Thielen took over as Executive Director and has done an exceptional job running our league. Among other initiatives we owe our new website to her efforts.  Her innovations and new ideas have represented a step forward for the league at a time when we could have taken a step back.

Bill Sucha agreed to act as President and in my view has been very good in this role.  He immediately became active and involved in the administration of the RMLL. We were again very fortunate to have Bill step in and provide the calm leadership that he has.

Thanks must also be extended to Lisa Smith at the ALA.  She stepped up and offered to help and did in fact help in the transition and throughout the year working with Christine and Harry Anders in a number of areas, including the rectification of the RMLL financial records which have been in need of organizing.  Lisa kept us on track until the new people were in place and functioning and was also active in finding a number of the people who came on board. The level of cooperation between the RMLL and ALA was much better this season and made for a better level of administration in both groups.

As we filled the Executive positions we stated that we wanted a bigger, more responsive Executive, with the responsibilities for running the divisions significantly de-centralized and left with the divisions and their Commissioners. I believe we have largely succeeded in that goal. 

I also think that recognition must be extended to Dennis Deis and the ALRA who worked hard this year to be more responsive to the Member’s concerns and to present a more cohesive referee group on the floor. 

I also want to thank Duane Bratt for his valuable assistance throughout the year. Although he stepped down he willingly gave advice and opinions quickly and in detail whenever he was asked, which occurred frequently throughout the season.

Coaching, player development, alignment, and facilities remain the issues of greatest concern as we move towards next season. League travel, with the associated cost, is a major issue that must be discussed by all divisions in their break-outs.
